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Level 1 Water Restriction in Effect in Town of Wembley
Effective May 29, 2019, the Town of Wembley is enforcing a Level 1 water restriction in accordance with
the Town of Wembley By-law 662, The Water Restriction By-law.

This by-law is in effect for the protection of the current water supply as Aquatera is not yet supplying
water to the Town of Wembley. The following schedule is in place until further notice:

e Odd numbered addresses may water lawns Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday.

e Even numbered address may water lawns Monday, Wednesday and Saturday.

e Watering may occur only during the following hours of 6 a.m. -9 a.m. and 7 p.m. - 11 p.m.

Gardens may be watered by hand, at anytime, using a watering can or a hose with a nozzle with a
trigger shut off to restrict water flow. Sprinklers and like water toys may be used for recreational
purposes by children as long as children are present during use; This includes children's pools with
capacity not more than 1000 litres.

For more information on the water restriction please contact Aquatera Utilities at 780.538.0340.

Aquatera will continue to perform hydrant inspections and checking shut off valves. You may see crews
out working in your neighbourhood or walking around your property. These workers will be wearing
Aquatera ID badges and branding to identify them. If you have any questions, please call 780.882.7800
or email locateandrepair@aquatera.ca
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The Town of Wembley wastewater treatment and collection system assets will transfer to Aquatera
on July 1, 2019 at which time Aquatera will own and operate this service as well as the water service.
Garbage and recycling will remain the responsibility of the Town of Wembley.

Wembley Sanitary Upgrade

The effluent discharge quality recommendations have been received for both continuous and semi-
annual discharges. ISL Engineering and Aquatera will begin reviewing technology options for upgrades
to the treatment system. This review will identify options and the scope of work to enable remote
monitoring and control from Aquatera's treatment plant. Aquatera has started preliminary design for the
lift station #1 replacement.

Wembley Water line

The Dimsdale Booster Station is completed with the exception of exterior masonry, site grading and
fencing. The waterline is pending the completion of the final tie-in at Highway 40. Commissioning of the
waterline from Dimsdale to Wembley is in progress. The commissioning of the waterline from the Water
Treatment Plant to the Dimsdale Booster Station was scheduled to start in late May. Project grant
funding has been extended to 2020 and the project is expected to be completed on-budget. The line

is expected to be operational in mid-June.

www.aquatera.ca/watertowembley
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Want to find out more?
Visit aquatera.ca/watertowembley
or wembley.ca/water-to-wembley

e kid you not, you
ould WIN your WATER!
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